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2018-2019 TMDL Annual Report

May 21, 2019

The City of Sodaville is presenting this years TMDL Annual Report as required by DEQ.

This report is a snapshot of activities related to TMDL the City has taken during the reporting year. This report closely follows the approved matrix for 2018-2023. This report was prepared by Stan Smith the Public Works Director for the City of Sodaville.

Bacteria: During the year there were no reported issues with septic systems. One septic system was decommissioned and filled with material as required by Linn County Health. That system was located on City property where a new park is being built. The system was not being used and had not been used is several decades.

The current pit toilet at Mineral Springs Park is still being used and is completely self contained and pumped regularly. Along with the pit toilet a new running water restroom is currently being built at the City’s new park. Septic was denied by Linn County and instead a 1500-gallon tank was installed and approved by Linn County. The City has a contract with a local septic pumping company for regular pumping of the tank. An alarm system will be installed as required by Linn County Health.

No educational material was entered into the City’s Newsletter in 2018. It was found that people are picking up their pets waste around the City and no septic issues have been found or reported to the City. The City will continue to provide educational material regarding bacteria in the Newsletter this year.

Mercury: In 2018-2019 two projects took place in the City of Sodaville. The first project was a fill and excavation project by a homeowner. The homeowner acquired the correct permit and put up barriers for erosion control before starting work.

The second project is a City project for a parking area at the City’s new park. Barriers were installed before work began.

During heavy rains and snow after the projects were under way it was determined that there was no impact on water quality in the storm-water system. No violations were issued. The City’s water system shows a non-detect for mercury.

Temperature/Bacteria/Mercury: 
During the year vegetation was maintained naturally in the City’s storm-water system resulting in little to no turbidity. The City performed no maintenance as grasses grow naturally in the storm-water ditches. As a result turbidity was extremely low during the rainy season. However, Oak Creek was extremely fast and turbidity was high at times. This was determined to be from sources outside of the City’s storm system.

Agenda Item: On October 18, 2018 the New TMDL Matrix and last years annual report was presented to City Council in a regularly scheduled Council Meeting as an Agenda Item. At that Council Meeting it was confirmed that the City of Sodaville is in compliance with current requirements for TMDL.

Attached with this report is a copy of the Agenda for October 18, 2018 and a copy of temperature and turbidity report for the year.
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